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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have had a fun week with lots of Christmas festivities despite all our poorly staff and 
children.  
Our trip to see ‘Puss in Boots’ at the Belgrade Theatre was a fabulous afternoon with lots 
of laughter and excitement. Poor Mr B was chosen this year to be the ‘teacher on stage’! 
He was so brave and the children enjoyed watching him being transformed into an ice 
sculpture! Thank you to the PTA for your generous contribution to this trip.  
The Carol Service at St Nicholas was a magical evening. I was so proud of all the 
children’s performances and singing; we have some incredible talent at Priors Field. 
Thank you to Mrs Braley and all the staff for their hard work coordinating this event and 
thank you for your generous donations for the playground. 

 
Well done KS1 for a magnificent performance 
of ‘Hey Ewe’. The children looked amazing in all 
their lovely costumes and their confidence and 
enthusiasm was infectious! I hope you all 
enjoyed the performance. 
 
Finally 

well done to our musicians! We had an excellent performance of Christmas 
songs by our violinists on Wednesday afternoon. 

Last night twenty-one children from our 
choir sang at Warwick Hall to celebrate 
140 years of King’s High School, 
Warwick. This was a collaborative event 
with several primary schools, Kings High 
School and Warwick Prep School. The 
event was led by Alex Laing, the artistic director of music at Kings. It was a 
great opportunity for our choir to sing with a full orchestra and the music and 
singing was incredible. Thanks again to Mrs Lloyd for all her support and 
organisation planning these wonderful opportunities for the children. 

 
Yoga and Mindfulness Club Members 
Please remember to send in your reply slips for next term’s club by Tuesday 17th December, thank you. 
 
KS2 School Meals  
If your child/ren would like school meals next half term please pay £70.50 (30 meals at £2.35 per day) per child on 
or before Monday 6th January 2020, to Priors Field School Fund account: sort code 30 94 93 account number 
66543860 and use your child’s name and SM (for School Meals) as the reference.  Many thanks. 
 
Act for Autism 
Act for Autism are running parent (and staff training for both PF and St Augustine's school) on 23rd January at 
Priors Field. 
Act for Autism is a social enterprise set up in 2016 to create a greater awareness and understanding of autism. The 
workshop will concentrate on autism awareness, the challenges faced within school and how to use Clear Time 
and the 3C Pathway to create empathetic connections and a secure base before implementing strategies. 
If you would like to attend the parent session at 2-3pm please could you let Miss Leary know - all welcome.  Thank 
you. 



 
 

PTA NEWS 
 

 

Updates on events 
7 December - Christmas Fair 
The Christmas Fair was again well attended this year and was a huge success! We raised over £2,000 for the school 
and may even have some £ for £ match funding to follow too! 
Thank you and well done to everyone who helped before, during and after the Fair. A massive thank you to all 
those who sent in raffle prize donations and to the PTA who went out to local businesses and were given some 
lovely raffle prizes too. We had a fabulous Santa in the fantastic grotto and this was as popular as ever with the 
younger children. The Apprentices worked hard on their stalls and they all looked to be extremely busy and having 
fun. A big thank you to our Lead for the event, Thibault Williams, with the PTA Organising Committee and Stall 
Leads. What a great job! Thank you also to the staff and teachers for their full support and hard work too. Great 
teamwork. It really was an enjoyable event and has certainly set us up well and in the swing for the festive season!  
 

Nativity performances 
Thank you to those who helped with the refreshments at Thursday’s KS1 performance. Very much appreciated!  

 
Upcoming events 
 

18 December – Movie Night 
Remember Movie Night is on Wednesday and we are showing Arthur Christmas. It begins straight after school until 
5.40pm. Food and drink options have been received from parents so we are now set for a super PTA end of term 
treat. If you wish to volunteer or have any questions then please contact your Year Rep. 
 

 

As always, thank you for your continued support!   

 

Your PTA. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
CONGRATULATIONS ASSEMBLY 

                                Years 5 and 6  
  
       
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 

                                       Cara, Sophia, Luke, Lucas, Emilia, Jimi and Harrison H 

 



 
 
Week Beginning 16th December 

 
 
 

 
 
Please see below for Community News…………………………………….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mon  Guitar lessons today (apologies for the confusion!) 
Year 1 will be having an Art Day today, messy clothes please 
Years 3 & 4 Christmas Party 

Tues  Year 5 will be having a DT Day today, please could they bring in their recyclable materials (eg 
cardboard boxes, plastic bottles etc…) Messy clothes are not required on this occasion! 

Weds Years 5 & 6 Christmas Party 
PTA Movie Night, 3.30 – 5.40pm 

Thurs Reception and KS1 Christmas Party 

Fri Christmas Jumper Day  - children are invited to wear a Christmas jumper with their school uniform 
today 
9.15am Reception performance for parents 

Other letters emailed today: 
 
Whole School: GoGo Makers Flyer for Arts & Crafts After School Club for Reception and Years 1 & 2 
 
Other letters sent home today: 

 
Year 3:  Swimming 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

ABBEY HILL CHURCH, KENILWORTH 

presents 

AN EXHIBITION  OF 

100 NATIVITY SETS 

FROM AROUND THE WORLD 

 

The Church is open to view this exhibition from 

Tuesday 10th to Saturday 14th Dec 

10.00am – 4.00pm. 

Sun 15th December 12.15 – 3.45pm 

This is an exciting, unique event for all ages—children and adults 

Admission free 

Groups may visit morning or evening by prior arrangement.   Phone 01926 855586 

 

 

  
 

Kenilworth Tennis & Squash Club 
Crackley Lane, Kenilworth, Warwickshire, CV8 2JS 

Tel: James Roe- 07958 278 304   Club-01926 852673 

 

Christmas and New Year Tennis Camp 
Three fun filled days for ages 4-15 

DATES:  Monday 23rd December, Thursday 2nd and Friday 3rd January 
   Time: 10am to 3pm   

   Cost: Members: £17.00 per day, 2 days £30.00, 3 days £40.00 

 Non-Members: £19.00 per day, 2 days £34.00, 3 days £46.00 

 8 and under option £10.00 for any morning (10-12) 
In a safe, fun environment your child will learn many new skills, make new friends, and maybe  

come home with a prize at the end of their Camp. If you’d like more information please call  

James Roe on 07958 278 304. All juniors need to bring a packed lunch and plenty of water.   

In the event of rain there will be an indoor wet weather programme. Racquets can be provided  
 



 
On Sunday 22 December, we’re expecting some special visitors at Warwick Hospital, 11am-3pm 
  
Come along to The Court Yard, by the restaurant and meet the reindeer, Santa and the WASPS rugby players 
  
Not only can you meet the stars of the show, but we'll also have a range of festive stalls for all the family to enjoy! 
  
SWFT Charity will be 
raising funds for 
Children’s A & E and 
Frailty at Warwick 
Hospital 
  
Hope you can join us  


